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Dear Sir/ Madam 
 
Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA) 
Request ID:  REQ06644 
 
Thank you for your request for information relating to applications for blue badges. 
 
Your request and our responses are outlined below: 

1.  The number of applications made to your organisation for a Blue Badge in the 
2018-19 financial year and the number (or proportion if number is unavailable) of 
these applications that were successful and unsuccessful. 

We can confirm that we do not hold this information and are advising you as per Section 
1(1) of the Act as we do not record the number of applications made and there are many 
duplicate applications made for various reasons. The total number of badges issued 1 
April 2018 – 31 March 2019 was 4751. The total number of badges refused in this period 
was 487 (for all reasons, including duplicate applications and withdrawn applications). 
 
2.  The total number of applications made to your organisation for a Blue Badge 
under the parts of recently-introduced Department for Transport (DfT) Guidance 
around "non-visible" or "hidden" disabilities such as Autism and Anxiety and the 
number (or proportion if number is unavailable) of these applications that were 
successful and unsuccessful. 
 
Where data do not exist for the financial year specified in part 1 above, please 
provide data for the most recent twelve months that are available. If data is 
provided that collectively covers both "visible" and "non-visible" disabilities, I 
request the data to be distinguished if possible. (For example, 100 total 
applications, of which 16 were for "non-visible" disabilities). 
 
For part 2 above, please only include (if possible) data on those applications that 



  
 

 2 

are new and which have been made on the basis of the newly-included "non-
visible" disabilities, for which DfT guidance has been issued this year. 
 
If further break downs of data are present, for example numbers around 
applications that were sent to independent or external assessors before a final 
decision, then please include these too providing it requires no substantial 
additional work to do so.  Likewise, if applications went to appeal and the decision 
was subsequently altered, please include data on this if it is present alongside the 
data requested in parts 1 or 2 above. 

Hidden disability rules went live on 30 August 2019. No applications purely for Hidden 
Disability existed prior to this date. 

For the period 1 January 2019 – 31 December 2019 5298 badges were issued in total. 
1208 were refused, but we do not record the eligibility category for refused badges and 
are advising you as per Section 1(1) of the Act. There were 2412 individual badges 
issued to new applicants in all categories. Of these 31 were under Hidden Disability. 

The supply of information in response to a freedom of information request does not 
confer an automatic right to re-use the information. You can use any information supplied 
for the purposes of private study and non-commercial research without requiring further 
permission.  Similarly, information supplied can also be re-used for the purposes of news 
reporting. An exception to this is photographs. Please contact us if you wish to use the 
information for any other purpose. 
  
Should you wish to make any further requests for information, you may find what you are 
looking for is already published on the Council’s web site and in particular its FOI/EIR 
Disclosure log, Council's Publication Scheme, Open Data and Facts about Coventry. 
 
If you are unhappy with the handling of your request, you can ask us to review our 
response. Requests for reviews should be submitted within 40 days of the date of receipt 
of our response to your original request – email: infogov@coventry.gov.uk  
 
If you are unhappy with the outcome of our review, you can write to the Information 
Commissioner, who can be contacted at: Information Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe 
House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF or email casework@ico.org.uk.  
 
Please remember to quote the reference number above in your response.  
 
Yours faithfully  
 
 
 
Information Governance  
 
 
 


